LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 06/10/12
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Sandy Pettit Backus

Patty Haack


Matt Shlisky

Bruce Langson


David Williams
Legal Counsel Senator Richard Bryan, Historian Richard Franklin and Fund Raising Committee member Shirley Maguire Leavitt were also in attendance.
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the March 25, 2012 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The Income and Expense Statement as of 06/10/12 was reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  There were no expenses since the last meeting.
Budget
The 2012 LVHSAA Budget as of 06/10/12 was reviewed and approved.  There were no new variances since the previous meeting,
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
Information on reunions for classes of 1952, 1957, 1960, 1962, 1967, and 1972 has now been posted on the LVHSAA website.  Class of 1945 is holding a luncheon for all classes of the 1940s on September 14.  Classes of 1952 and 1953 are already planning their 60th reunions.  Additional reunions will be posted as information is received.  We still haven’t heard from classes of 1977, 1982, 1987, 1992, 1997, 2002 and 2007.  Classes of 1973 through 1976 held a picnic on April 28th.
Fund Raising

Sandy Pettit Backus is planning another theater/dinner party to attend the play Big River at the Las Vegas Academy on June 22.  She is also working on plans for a wine tasting fund raising function at Total Wine later this year.  In addition, she is looking into the possibility of raising funds by having members volunteer at a Nellis Air Force Base airshow and at the National Finals Rodeo.  We will be getting some funds for the scholarship fund from the Elks for the $762 worth of Helldorado Rodeo tickets that we sold.  Sandy attended the Classes of 1973-1976 picnic on April 28 and sold some of our license plate frames.  Several classes holding reunions this year are also planning to sell license plate frames for us.  
Grants
Bruce is working on ideas to make LVHS teachers aware of our Grant Program.  He will design a flyer and have it placed in the teachers’ mailboxes at the school.  
Historian Update

Historian Richard Franklin is looking into the possibility of scanning and digitizing historical documents and photos that have been collected.  He is also putting together historical information on the LVHS bands for the Wildcat Reunion program.  
Membership
Patty reported that the LVHSAA currently has 364 paid members, including 86 lifetime members, plus 6 honorary members and 15 scholarship winners, for a total of 385 members in good standing.  34 memberships expired 09/30/11.  We received 50 renewals and 24 new memberships since the last meeting.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce is planning to include information on our Mentoring Program on flyers for the teachers in the near future. 
Scholarships

Funds for four of the five scholarships that we awarded this year have been sent to UNLV.  We are waiting for one student to provide a copy of her acceptance letter from UNLV.  We decided to attend the LVHS Awards Dinner next year to present our scholarships.  The board reviewed a suggestion from Steven Thornock (Class of 1981) to award scholarships to children of LVHS graduates, even if they are not attending LVHS.  The request was voted on and declined by the board.  
Senior Squares

Rollie and Bruce reported that plans are progressing for the upright structure.  We will need to raise at least $45,000.  We have received a couple of pledges of funds for the project and will be including a flyer asking for donations with the Wildcat Reunion mailing.  A motion was made and unanimously approved by the board to make an advance of $5500 to the tile company so they can get started on making the tiles.  We are currently trying to locate the original artwork to provide to them, as the scanned poster cannot be successfully enlarged to 18” x 18”.
Vehicle Donation Program

There was nothing new to report.  We still have a van and a small trailer that were donated.  Bruce is trying to sell these through Craig’s List.  We will have an ad in the Wildcat Reunion program again this year.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  Patty will send him an updated version of the Membership Application to replace the one currently on the website.  
Wildcat Reunion 
We have signed the catering contract with The Orleans.  We will be raising the price from $40 to $45 this year – the first price increase in 12 years!  The school has agreed to have their Wildcat mascot at the reunion for photos with alumni.  The reunion flyers will be mailed on July 5.  Patty has been receiving calls already about the reunion date.  We discussed the possibility of having the Wildcat float on display at the reunion.  Patty will check with Patti at The Orleans.    
OLD BUSINESS

Annual Membership Meeting

The annual Membership Meeting was held on May 17 in the cafeteria at LVHS.  Rollie Gibbs, Bruce Langson and Patty Haack were re-elected for another three years.  
2012 Helldorado

The Wildcat Float was in the Helldorado Parade on May 19 and won the Best of Helldorado – Theme award.  Rollie and Bruce will be attending the City Council Meeting on Wednesday, July 18 to accept the award.

Homeless Students

The LVHSAA purchased caps and gowns for six homeless Seniors at a cost of $288
Postcards for Seniors and Parents

We have printed a supply of postcards offering free membership through 09/30/13 to graduating Seniors.  Richard Franklin will take them to the school for distribution at graduation. 

State Sales Tax Exemption

Patty is planning to resubmit our application in the near future.
NEW BUSINESS
Clark County School District Parent/Student Newsletter

We recently became aware of this newsletter.  Patty will check with Jill Horton to find out who publishes it (LVHS or CCSD) and who we contact to put an article in it.
Yearbook Ad

Our $200 check for the ad in the 2012 yearbook has not been processed.  Matt will check into this.

NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, July 15, 2012 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  NOTE:  This has been rescheduled to Tuesday, July 17, 2012 at 6 p.m.
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
